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Fran Weekley 

619-262-5512 
fweekle@cox.net  

 

Vice-President 

Rachel Adams 

858-354-1871 
Rachel@sandiegohoney.com 
 

2nd Vice-President 

Hosting coordinator 

Meegan Gosseline 

619-469-0510 
mgoss1@cox.net  

 
Secretary 

Rich Braun 

619-517-1357 
richbraun123@gmail.com 

 
Treasurer 

Melvin Weekley 

619-262-5512 

619-851-5514 cell 
mlweekle@cox.net  
 

Trustees 

Steve Gonzales 

619-260-8178 

Dave Tooley 

858-672-2593 

 
 

HPR Delegates 

Fran Weekley 

Mel Weekley 

 
HPR Alt. delegates 

Rachel Adams 

Sandra Yeaman 

Alex Yeaman 

 
Webmaster 

Melvin Weekley 

619-262-5512 

619-851-5514 cell  

mlweekle@cox.net  
 

Newsletter Editors 

Frances Weekley 

Melvin Weekley 

 

  HOUSE OF ENGLAND  
         www.houseofengland.org 
      House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

2294 Pan American Plaza, San Diego, 92101 

                 Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER - FEBRUARY 2016 

 

         MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, February 2, 2016 HALL OF NATIONS at 6:30pm. There will be 
English pancakes (thinking about Shrove Tuesday) and dessert by Selina, short meeting and 
then another one of our fun games. Yes, Selina will head it up so you know it will be great fun!   
 
NEXT HPR MEETING:  Sunday February 7, 2016 at noon in Hall of Nations. Sit in and see 
how our umbrella organization operates! 
 
NEXT LADIES AUXILIARY LUNCHEON:  Wednesday February 10, 2016. Hosted by House 
of Norway at Hall of Nations. Only $4 each for a great meal and good fellowship. 
 
Membership renewal time: Please bring your renewal check or cash in the amount of $10 to 
the January meeting or mail to Mel. See address on page 2 
 
Member news: Beryl Clarke and Annette York are both recovering well. Jean was ill before 
Christmas and making a slow recovery at home.  
 
Birthdays in February: Beryl (90!), Dave, Mary, Mike R, Patrick, Terry C. 
(Let Fran know if your birthday is missed or you have an anniversary in February). 
 
International Christmas Festival report: Net profit of $3192.96- YEAH! 
 
Village Fete and Lawn program: Mark your calendars for Sat/Sun April 9 and 10. We will 
have a full lawn of activities for the fete. Details to come next month. Baja Bugs have agreed 
to perform for our lawn program again this year- GREAT NEWS! 
 
Shakespeareôs Corner Shoppe: Selina invites everyone to come and celebrate 15 years at 
the shop.  See flyer on page 3. 
 
HPR Installation of officerôs dinner/dance:  Thank you from Mel/Fran, Miranda and Teia, 
and their Mums, for sending them to this fun event. Fran has been sworn in! 
 
Queens hosting Day:  Come to the cottage on Sunday Feb 14th when our lovely House 
Queen Miranda and PrincessTeia will be serving our visitors. 
 

 We always have fun on Sunday 
afternoons, especially when Terry G, 
Margie and Carlos drop in for an 
impromptu concert. The visitors are 
gobstruck by Terryôs wonderful voice!  
 
We go through a box of tea bags and at 
least a half-gallon of milk during the four 
hours of hosting. That is a lot of tea 
poured and served!!!! 
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE  
Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Meegan Gosseline to volunteer for future dates. 619-469-0510 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and paper products 

are provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 

(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

      

        

Jan 3  Dottie, Steve, and Fran 

Jan 10  Lory and Dennis 

Jan 17  Charlotte, Chris B, Fran 

Jan 24  Linda T and Fran 

Jan 31  Sommer, Candy and Fran 

 

Feb 7  Aileen, Steve and Fran  

Feb 14  Queen Miranda/Princess Teia 

Feb 21  Craig, Mi Linda and Fran 

Feb 28  Charlotte, Sharon T and Fran     

                   

 
Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 

 
Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards cost of milk and food- just let the Treasurer know for 

accounting purposes.  

 
Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 

 
House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel know when 

turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 

 

 

Interested in joining House of England? 

 

Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage on a 

Sunday afternoon and mail, with check for $12 made out to the House of England, to: 

House of England, c/o Mel Weekley, 1951 47th St #61, San Diego, CA 92102 

(Renewals are $10 per year) 

 

 

Some members asked about 

the awards presented this 

year: Tote bags with 

embroidery! 

 

   

  

New  clock in cottage kindly 

donated by Elaine, one of our 

new members.  

         

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
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Hello Everyone  
Yes can you believe it we will be celebrating our  

15 year anniversary on Sunday 31st January 2016.   

Here is the flyer for the event.  
 

 
COME CELEBRATE WITH SELINA & HER FAB STAFF  

15 YEARS OF  

SHAKESPEAREôS CORNER SHOPPE  

1pm ï 5pm  

FACE PAINTING FOR THE KIDS  
 

COMPLIMENTARY FOOD & DRINKS  

2pm -  BAGPIPERS & SCOTTISH DANCING  

FOOD SPECIALS -  RAFFLE ï GIVEAWAYS  

 
"KEEP CALM THE BRITISH ARE HERE"  

 
Thank you to everyone who has supported us over the years and made the 

Shakespeare's Corner Sho ppe such a success.  
 

Cheers The Stockley Family, Selina, Steve & Alfie  

 

 

 

http://www.yourareacode.com/management/emailer/sections/link.php?campaign_id=15180&url=http://www.ukcornershoppe.com&recipient=51502625
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Ann Welch was born November 17, 1938 in Crewe, Cheshire, England. She met Alan 

Welch when she was 16 and married him at 18. They were married 58 years through which 

they had many adventures. 

 Ann and Alan moved to the United States in 1968 and settled in San Diego County where 

they raised their family. Ann made lifelong friends in San Diego. Anyone who met her loved 

her immediately. She worked in real estate when her kids were young and later had a lengthy 

career at the Hotel Del Coronado.  

In 1999 Ann and Alan relocated to Sonoma County where Ann worked at Kendall Jackson hosting garden tours 

and engaging guests in the tasting room with her wine knowledge and bubbling personality. She made another 

group of amazing friends in the wine country.  

Ann passed away on December 29, 2015 after a short but courageous battle with a rare form of cancer at her 

daughter's house in Rohnert Park, surrounded by her loving family. She faced this tragedy with grace, strength 

and dignity in a fashion that only Ann could do.  

She is survived by her husband, Alan; daughters, Diane and Jill; sons in law, Jose and Joel; and grandchildren, 

Sean, Dylan, Megan, Luke and Domingo. A celebration of life will be held on Friday, January 8, 2016 from 

3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at Rancho Grande Club House, 5099 Snyder Lane in Rohnert Park 94928.  

ééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

Lynetta Bunde and family: 

Some of you might remember the appeal I made in 2013 for us at House of England to purchase crocheted tea 

cosies from the daughter of a friend of mine, called Lynetta.  Her Mum was dying of cancer (my dear friend 

died later that year), her husband was between jobs and one of her twin boys, being developmentally disabled, 

required a lot of extra time and attention.  She made us some lovely cosies to help her income a little bit - we 

still have a couple left in the cottage for sale.        A tragedy has occurred: 
       Newspaper: 12-31-15 
WINCHESTER, Tenn. (WKRN) 

ï A 7-year-old twin boy died 

Thursday and his family was 

seriously injured in a three-car 

crash in Winchester, Tennessee. 

Police said it happened at 11:30 
a.m. on Highway 41, about 88 
miles southeast of Nashville. 

A minivan with a mom, dad, and 
two 7-year-old twins inside 
stopped at the red light where 

Highway 41 intersects with Bypass Road. 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ǎŀȅ ŀ Yƛŀ ǎŜŘŀƴ ƻŎŎǳǇƛŜŘ ōȅ ǘǿƻ ŜƭŘŜǊƭȅ ǿƻƳŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ travelling at a high rate of speed and 
plowed into the back of the van. The van was propelled into on-coming traffic and hit a Ford F-150 pickup truck. 

One of the 7-year-old boys inside the van died at the scene. His twin brother and father suffered serious injuries and 
were flown to Vanderbilt University Medical Center in Nashville. 

 

Update: The second twin died a couple of days later from injuries. Lynetta had broken ribs and other injuries but is now released from hospital. 
Aaron still needs additional surgery when he is stronger. 

 

I thought I would let you all know as Lynetta has touched our lives and we could surely touch hers at this time 

with good thoughts and prayers.  Perhaps we could consider a HOE donation to the GoFundMe account that has 

been set up to help with funeral and medical bills.

http://wkrn.com/2015/12/31/7-year-old-twin-killed-family-seriously-hurt-in-winchester-crash/


Page 5 of 8 

HPR Installation dinner/dance Jan 2016 

 

House of England attendees: 

   
Mel and Fran   Queen Miranda and Mum Wendy Princess Teia and Mum Clea 

    

         
Executive Board sworn in on balcony        President Eugenie sworn in 

 

Fran sworn in! 

 

 
All House presidents sworn in. 
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White Elephant Auction- with our crazy auctioneer, Selina!  Lots of fun and lots of bargains. 

                     
 

 
 

 
 

 

 Look what is 

blooming in parts 

of England 

already!  Such 

joyous signs of 

springééé  

(Photos by Dave 

Hurr, Coventry) 
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DAVID BOWIE (1947­2016) 

 
To many people around the world David Bowie was not only considered a great singer, songwriter, 

musician and pioneer, but also an icon and a pioneer of which we may never see again in our lifetime. 

 
Born as David Robert Jones in Brixton, South London on January 10th 1947, David (nicknamed the 

chameleon of rock) undertook many changes and styles to achieve success. The first change was to change 

his last name from Jones to Bowie in the late sixties, so not to get confused with Davey Jones of The 

Monkees. 

 
After his breakthrough hit óSpace Oddityô, in which he first introduced us to his creation of óMajor Tomô, he 

took on other musical alter egos (Ziggy Stardust, Aladdin Sane and The Thin White Duke to name but a 

few). His very different appearance to many of the mainstream rock stars of the time led some people 

believe to he was beamed down from another planet. In fact a lot of his early material did have a lot of outer 

space themes and titles (Space Oddity, The Man Who Fell To Earth, Star Man, Life on Mars and Ziggy 

Stardust and the Spiders from Mars). 

 
Throughout the 1970ôs Bowie was perhaps considered to be the most influential man in the music industry. 

Not only for his ever changing appearances but also groundbreaking musical styles. But, all of this success 

would never had been achieved it was not for his ability to write and record some great songs. The high 

standard of his recordings and phenomenal output of albums was said to have matched The Beatles, and 

never been matched since. 

 
The eighties brought on even more commercial success with a string of hit albums and singles. Number one 

hits were still being achieved (Ashes to Ashes, Under Pressure, and Letôs Dance). Also performing sell out 

stadium tours, as well as appearing in hit movies such as Labyrinth and Merry Christmas Mr. Lawrence. 

 
The nineties and beyond showed a slowing down in his career. After moving to New York in the early 

nineties and marriage to supermodel Iman, Bowie decided to concentrate more on being a family man. 

 
His final album óBlackstarô was released on January 8th of this year (Bowieôs 69th Birthday). Critics and 

fans were wowed by this latest release and it was already heading to the top of the charts. Sadly he passed 

away just two days later after battling liver cancer for eighteen months, of which (apart from a few close 

family members) the world knew nothing about. All in all David Bowie has left a musical legacy that will be 

very hard to be matched again. 

                

            
Article submitted by Craig and Mi Linda Tolson
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100 Year Old Rolls Royce     (submitted by Meegan) 

It was originally bought for $1,000 in 1912 (almost 93,000 in today's money) but has now gone under the 

hammer for $4,705,500, making it the most expensive Rolls- Royce ever sold at auction.  

 

In great nick: The six-cylinder, 7.3-litre car comes with perfect provenance and is still purring smoothly, doing 

about 15 miles to the gallon. What it lacks in gadgetry, the British-made classic more than compensates for with 

an extraordinary level of luxury that leaves its modern-day counterparts looking a little unsophisticated.  

Its gleaming interior fittings are made of silver and ivory, while the door panels are embroidered silk, with brocade 

tassels attached to silk window shades for privacy.  THE PASSENGER FOOTREST HIDES A FULL PICNIC SET 

FOR FOUR, A CHINA TEA SERVICE, COMPLETE WITH AN ALCOHOL-FUELLED BURNER AND KETTLE 

TO HEAT THE WATER, AND A SET OF SIX DECANTERS ï THREE IN STERLING SILVER AND THREE IN 

LEATHER-WRAPPED GLASS. 

 The sale took place at the Goodwood Festival of Speed in West Sussex on Friday. Auctioneers had expected it 

to sell for around 2million and were astonished when the bidding between two rival collectors topped 4 million. 

James Knight, from Bonhams auctioneers, said: ĕThere were three bidders, then one of them dropped out at 

2.3million and we thought it would end there. But then another bidder entered and the bidders were dueling. It 

went up in increments of 50,000, and then 100,000, and then back down to 50,000.  ĕIt went on and on and on 

and was the longest car sale I have ever witnessed. It was pure theatre. Everyone was very respectful but when 

the price reached a milestone, like 3million, there was an intake of breath. ĕThe bidders were dueling and when 

the hammer came down there was spontaneous applause. ĕIt was fitting because the car is celebrating her 

centenary.  

The car was commissioned by Rolls Royce connoisseur John M. Stephens, who also bought the first Silver Ghost 

the luxury car-maker produced in 1906. The body was built by former royal carriage-maker Barker's of Mayfair, 

which had previously built coaches for King George III and Queen Victoria.  Mr. Stephens's car is believed to be 

the only one of its kind to survive with its full interior and bodywork, as many Rolls Royce from the era were 

converted into ambulances during the First World War.  


